
Friends,	 13 Oct 2022


This will be a shorter prayer letter due to the urgency of one of the requests, but I 
do want to update you on recent progress and answered prayers.


We’ve worked to canvass just about all of Lakenheath Village (the town where the 
community centre is where we meet on Sunday), all of RAFs Feltwell & Mildenhall, 
and half of the rental housing just outside the base at Lakenheath. We plan to do 
the on-base housing in the next few weeks. Help us pray that the gospel will be 
received, souls will be saved, and that such will be added to the church.


Thank you for praying for our Sunday Knights Kids Club. We’ve enjoyed four 
weeks of it now and I’m very pleased with how smoothly it has operated and the 
efforts our children have put into memorising verses and learning songs for the 
December program. I pray that we get more families to whom we can minister.


This is our major request, and we desire that you lift this up urgently and 
frequently. Faith Baptist Church is able to pay some of our living expenses, and 
one of these is the electric & gas bill. The former missionary moved out in August 
and we were supposed to move in during September and were delayed until 
March, as you know. The church paid the bills (addressed to “Occupier”) during 
that interim. Whenever a tenant search was made on the property after we moved 
in, we received our first bill in May for the full usage since August, which put us in 
arrears over £1,000, although the bill had been paid regularly and timely every 
month by the church. We addressed this with the energy company at least a 
dozen times, with assurances that it was being looked into, that it had been 
escalated, that our inquiries were being forwarded to the complaints department 
and other promises. Once the case is sixty days old with no resolution, we have 
the right to appeal to an ombudsman, which we have.


We have submitted our evidence (bank statements with payments made to the 
company that match the billed amounts), and the energy company has submitted 
theirs (which consists of nothing more than a statement that they cannot locate 
these payments within their system). I have closed my arguments and the energy 
company has another couple of days to submit theirs, then a ruling would be 
made. Please pray that the ombudsman service rules in our favour, which means 
that they have recognised that we have paid our bills and that the energy 
company has failed in their accounting. We do not want a bad testimony of 
unpaid bills or a negative mark on our credit report.


Thank you for your prayers, financial support, and correspondence by mail and e-
mail. It means more than you’ll know this side of heaven.


OUR SUPPORT LEVEL

Monthly Support


Promised	 100.0%
.......................
Received YTD	 100.3%
..............



OUR FIELD


Suffolk County, England

Faith Baptist Church, 

ministering to USAF airmen and 
their families + British nationals



SENDING CHURCH 

Good News Baptist Church

3252 Taylor Road


Chesapeake VA 23321

(757) 488-3241


www.goodnewsbaptist.org

 

FIELD ADDRESS

33 Woodcock Rise

Brandon, Suffolk UK 


IP27 0BN

   www.GodSaveBritain.com

info@godsavebritain.com




To donate online:


www.afbmissions.com

Click the GIVE tab at top
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